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Editorial

Dear IEEJE Readers,

While humanity is slowly leaving behind a long and tiring pandemic process, we are trying to get 
back to normal together. But in the process, we realize that we have new ‘normals’ left to us from the 
pandemic process. Masks, social distancing, different modes of communication, new regulations in 
schools and classrooms, transformations in distance education, etc. All these new ‘normals’ that 
have just entered our lives also directly affect scientific research processes.

We are happy to be with you in our new volume and issue with nine articles prepared by invaluable 
researchers in these difficult conditions. We hope you will find at least one of the papers relevant for 
your interest and/or field of research.

I would like to thank our Editor-in-Chief, Dr. Kâmil Özerk, for giving me opportunity to introduce this 
issue. I would like to express my thanks to Dr. Hayriye Gül Kuruyer, Dr. Turan Temur and Dr. Murat 
Şahin Doğan for their editorial management and coordination of review process. I also would like 
to thank to Dr. Abdullah Kaldırım, IEJEE’s technical staff and all the peer-reviewers. And last, but not 
least, I want to express my deep gratitude for the researchers that preferred IEJEE for their research 
publications.

Sincerely,

Dr. Gökhan Özsoy

Acting Editor-In-Chief, IEJEE


